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July 2015  Issue 27 Number 7 

        Grand Knight Message 
 

 
 

 
Patriotism: "You have to love a nation that celebrates its independence every July 4th, not with 

a parade of guns, tanks, and soldiers who file by the White House in a show of strength and 
muscle, but with family picnics where kids throw Frisbees, the potato salad gets iffy, and the 

flies die from happiness.  You may think you have overeaten, but it is patriotism."  
-  Erma Bombeck 

 
Welcome to the month of July. I am writing my first message as your Grand Knight.  I feel truly honored and humbled to be 
elected to help lead this outstanding Council to continue to be the BEST Council in the state. This is the also the month for 
Patriotism and also the beginning of a new fraternal year.  We will celebrate our patriotic colors with a Flag Raising 
Ceremony on Independence Day.  This is always a wonderful event from our 4th Degree Knight’s and I highly recommend 
that we all attend.   
 
On another note, our Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson, said that the Knights of Columbus is like an ever evolving novel.  Our 
council has 365 days to write the next chapter of our novel.  What do we, as a Council, want to put into the next chapter?  
We have many wonderful chapters already written.  We have many awards and accolades donning the walls of our meeting 
room.  We have many positive attributes already that need to be demonstrated in our community. I would like to hear 
ideas of how we can broadcast to the community all of the wonderful things we do as a Council. We have many events 
during the year by our Program Directors.  Let’s see how many events we can attend and/or volunteer to help. 
 
I look forward to a year of fraternalism with all of you.  Supreme Council is trying out a program called “Bring a Brother 
Back!”.  Wouldn’t it be wonderful to see some old faces that for some reason have not darkened our doorways for a while?  
How many brothers do you know that you can invite to see how we have grown and/or changed?  Let all of us find a brother 
to bring back and learn where they have been. 
 
In closing, I would like to reiterate how honored I am to serve as your Grand Knight.  As Mark McCormack said, “We don’t 
have to reinvent the wheel—just attach it to another wagon.” Here’s to a great year.

 Vivat Jesu, 
Dan Richard - Grand Knight 

Family of the Month 
 

Brother Gabe and Christina Franco 
 

 

Our Family of the Month is very active in their church.  Gabe is a Lecturer on Saturday nights and Christina is 
there with him.  Christina also helps at the church and did a wonderful job speaking native tongue during 
Pentecost. They are both very active in our council, and you can catch them at the council on any Tuesday 

night. Both are active in the Fourth Degree ceremonies and meeting nights.  This past month, they scheduled, set up and 
hosted two major events, the Appreciation Dinner and also the Asian-American Dinner. Gabe can be reached for guidance 
from any Brother Knight with his general knowledge about most anything associated with our council.  Together, they 
are most charming to be around and can put a smile on any face quickly.  Please help me congratulate Brother/Sir Gabe 
Franco and his bride Christina as our Family of the Month. 
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Knights of the Month 

 
Brother Stanley Baker

Our Knight of the month hit the ground running from the moment he took his first degree.  Whenever, or 
wherever, he is needed, he steps right up to help.  He can be seen at bingo on Monday nights helping in more 
than one capacity.  He regularly attends meetings and always has a smile on his face.  He can also be seen 

helping in the kitchen during dinners that the Knights hold for special events.  He also assists the directors with the great 
events that they put on.  Please help me congratulate Brother Stanley Baker as our Knight of the month. 
 
Chaplain’s Core 

 

The Precious Blood of Jesus 

The month of July is dedicated to The Precious Blood of Jesus. The feast of the Precious Blood of our Lord 
was instituted in 1849 by Pius IX, but the devotion is as old as Christianity. The early Fathers say that the 
Church was born from the pierced side of Christ, and that the sacraments were brought forth through His 

Blood. 
 

"The Precious Blood which we worship is the Blood which the Savior shed for us on Calvary and reassumed at His 
glorious Resurrection; it is the Blood which courses through the veins of His risen, glorified, living body at the right 
hand of God the Father in heaven; it is the Blood made present on our altars by the words of Consecration; it is the 

Blood which merited sanctifying grace for us and through it washes and beautifies our soul and inaugurates the 
beginning of eternal life in it." 

 
 Blood of Christ in Christian theology refers to the physical blood actually shed by Jesus Christ from the foreskin and 

later on the Cross, and the salvation, which Christianity teaches was accomplished thereby; and the sacramental blood 
present in the Eucharist, which is considered by Catholic, to be the same blood of Christ shed on the Cross. 

 
The Catholic Church uses the term "Transubstantiation" to describe the change of the bread and wine into the body 
and blood of Christ. The Catholic Church teaches that the bread and wine, through transubstantiation, become the 

body, blood, soul and divinity of Christ in other words, the whole Christ when consecrated.  
 

As we dedicate this month to the Precious Blood of Jesus, Let’s pray together as we unite our hearts and minds to Jesus 
saying:  

 
May the most Precious Blood which flowed from the most Holy wounds of our loving Lord Jesus pour over us, to 
wash, cleanse, purify, heal, guide, and protect us from all evil, harm, sickness, and bless and make us as Holy as 

we can be. We ask this in the Holy name of Jesus and through His most Precious Blood and His most Holy wounds. 
 
 

Farewell and Thank You to Father Carlos 
 

July 2015 is Father Carlo’s last Chaplain’s Core posting for the Council 5480 Knightly Newsletter… 
 
When Reverend Father Carlos H. Lerma was in his early 20s and looking for direction in his life, he 
went to his parish priest for guidance. At the Sacred Heart of Jesus Church he began helping minister 
to the poor in his small hometown of Buga, Colombia. After a year, he sensed that this was the life to 
which he was called. With the help of his pastor, Fr. Carlos immediately set in motion a path to the 
priesthood. It would take him 12 years to get there. 
 
For the past three years Father Carlos was the Parochial Vicar at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel. He is fluent 
in Spanish and English and serves as Chaplain of both Council 5480 and Council 11817. Father 
Carlos is a regular at council functions and will always remain behind to hear a confession. We are 
blessed to have had Father Carlos and will truly miss him.  He begins his new assignment as Pastor 
of St Francis of Assisi, Amherst and St. Mary, Lovingston in Central Virginia on August 1st. 

 
May the Lord be with you, Father Carlos. 

 

  

Father Carlos H. Lerma 
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 From the Deputy Grand Knight 
 

 
First of all I would like to thank you for your support through the last year as your Chancellor.  I would also 
like to thank you all for your continued support electing me to serve as Deputy Grand Knight this fraternal 

year.   
 

I plan to have a full program schedule this coming year, starting with the Flag raising on July 4th.  Please show your 
support for the Program directors and the council by attending as many of these events as you can.  Solid attendance 

at these events not only supports the council and our Charity, but attracts new members. 
 

In conclusion, thank you again for your continued support and I am looking forward to a great year. 
 

Vivat Jesu, 
Jon Sargent - Deputy Grand Knight 

 
Fraternal Benefits Agent 
 

 

Where to put your “extra” savings 
 

Who doesn’t want to live a longer, happier life?  With advances in medicine and healthcare, the average life 
expectancy for people in North America is well into the 70s, but reaching age 100 is no longer such a rarity.  Of course, 
increased age brings a new challenge: how do you afford to live out retirement in the style to which you are 
accustomed? 
 
Having a proper plan for financing your retirement is the key.  In recent years, the decline in the stock markets has 
slashed many 401(k)’s to 201(k)’s or worse.  Because of these hard times, people are being extra careful their money, 
but many don’t know where to put what little “extra” savings they may have.  
  
As a Knight, you have access to a product that is safe from the swings of the market and is protected from the 
instability in the banking industry.  Our annuity is designed to provide guaranteed long-term security.  Consistent and 
disciplined savings placed into this annuity over time can provide income at retirement that you cannot outlive.  With 
that guarantee comes the fact that no one has ever lost money put in a Knights of Columbus annuity (remember, 
absolute safety of principal) and consider the value you are getting. 
 
Contributing money to an annuity can also have positive tax implications (always check with your tax professional on 
these matters).  And our annuities offer a very competitive interest rate, consistent with our primary goal of absolute 
safety of principal. 
 
Take some time to meet with me and I will explain fully the benefits of selecting our annuity, along with the benefits of 
our top-rated life insurance and long term care insurance plans.  As you consider options as you proceed toward 
retirement (or even during retirement), think about one thing guaranteed to help you and open a Knights of 
Columbus annuity. 

Todd Curtis, FIC Phone – (757) 847-9981 - Email – Todd.Curtis@kofc.org 
 

Chancellor’s Corner 

 
Brothers, as we venture into another fraternal year it is important that we support GK Dan. As you know it is a 
joy and privilege to be a "Knight of Columbus".  It is our duty to invite Catholic gentlemen to join our ranks, we 
can do this at church,   social gatherings or even work place.  Last but certainly not least let us not forget our 

current members who do not attend meetings.  Maybe it is because of transportation we may be able to pick them up.  
I will keep you informed of all first, second and third exemplifications. We all wish GK Dan and club a stellar year.   
 

Fraternally Yours, R. Dean Jernigan, Chancellor 
   

mailto:Todd.Curtis@kofc.org
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Roaring Knights 
Bartender Schedule 

Knights Den 
Lounge Information 

 

 

J U L Y  2 0 1 5  B I R T H D A Y S  &  A N N I V E R S A R I E S  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
MICHAEL J KESSLER  
ALBERT A MANZLAK JR    2 
PATRICK J FOX      3 
EDWIN J KUSTER      4 
JAMES A MURPHY      4 
DAVID W CLARENCE     5 
GREGORY A GIBSON     5 
JOHN P GOUNLEY      5 
DAVID G MAZARY      5 
RICHARD J PAQUETTE     5 
JOHN K WOJTAS      5 
MICHAEL A DUDASH     7 
PAUL T HARTMANN     7 
ROBERT A PATTON     7 
BILLY L BRUCE      9 
KEITH J FRIGO      9 
RYAN G RITCHIE      9 
MICHAEL C COLBERT     10 
KEVIN J RUDY      10 
MICHAEL A ZACHARIAS     10 
STEPHEN M MULLEN     13 
JOHN B DAVIDSON     14 
JOSEPH R BECK      15 
WILLIAM C COWARDIN JR    15 
TIMOTHY C KROSKEY     16 
RODNEY J RHOADES     16 
MARK R LYNCH      17 
THEODORE A MAUCH     17 
JOHN P NELSON      17 
JOHN S WEISFLOG     17 
WILLIAM J ALVESTEFFER    18 
NICOLAS HERNANDEZ     18 
WILFRED P BERNARD     19 
CHARLES A BURNSILA SR    19 

ANTHONY L KRAUS     19 
WALTER J BELE      20 
MICHAEL P SHAFFER     20 
KEVIN A KONOUCK    21 
JOHN N MARSTON     22 
LARRY J O BRYAN JR     22 
PETER H BEDOSTI     23 
PETER E PALM      23 
MICHAEL P STOOK     23 
DENIS W GIUNTI      24 
STEVEN M SHERIDAN     24 
DR ERIC J SIMKO      24 
JOHN C TRISKA      24 
WILLIAM T BARRY     25 
JOHN M BAVIS      25 
JAMES F KAZMER      25 
ARTHUR L RUSSNOW     25 
MICHAEL A BALSER     27 
WEBSTER E EBALO     27 
JEREMY J SAAL      27 
JOHN W EDWARDS     28  
YSAAC J CHABO      29 
WILLIAM E MUHICH     29 
STEVEN J KAZMER     30 
JEFFREY M LE FEVER     30 
GABRIEL RAMIREZ     30 
ROBERT E BEBERMEYER    31 
RUDY W CARDONA     31 
THOMAS P WALTZ     31 
 
ANNIVERSARIES   
JOHN & CONNIE EDWARDS    1  
JOSEPH & MARGARET CONNORS   2  
SCOTT & KATIE SHERIDAN   2 
GEORGE& MARIA HART     3 

RONALD& NINA MCCOY     3 
JESSIE & SANDY POWELL   5  
WILLIAM & JANET GORMAN    7 
RANDAL & ANGELA MARIE TAYLOR   8  
TERRY & JUDY CARLINO     10 
STEPHEN & AMY PINCUS    10  
GIL & RUBY AVANZADO JR.    11  
JOSEPH & THERESA KATUZIENSKI   12 
MICHAEL & JUANITA PETERSON   12  
JOHN & MARY BOLLINGER    14 
RAYMOND & SHIRLEY YEAKEY   14 
LEONARD & DOLORES CAROTA   15  
JOSEPH & KATHY DROZDOWSKI   15  
GABRIEL & CRISTINA FRANCO    15 
JOHN & ADRIENNE HILT     15  
LUIS & OLGA RIVERA     15 
ROBERT & NANCY BLYMEYER    16  
JAMES & NANCY HEALY     16  
JACK & CONNIE HALL     17 
JEROME & LINDA FORETICH SR.   19  
TYRONE & YOLANDA FULLER    19  
THOMAS & LAURIE GASSMAN    19 
JOHN & GERMA VALIMONT    19  
IRVIN & MARY ELLEN IVESON   20 
CARL & DEBORAH VIEITEZ   21 
RICHARD & NATALIE CANNELLA   22  
JOHN & MARIE LOUSIE MCLEAN   22  
TIMOTHY & TRAE SCARBERRY   22 
PETER & EMANDA TOMAINO JR.   27 
TONY & CRYSTAL RIVERA-SILVA II   28 
PAUL & CINDY PUGLIA     29  
DAVID & MARY LITZINGER    30  
WILLIAM & JEAN MORSE    31 

 

 
For All Lounge Rentals, Please Contact: 
Lewis Stokes (PGK) - Lounge Manager 

Phone: 757-872-7840 Email: lssyms@verizon.net 
 
 
 

 

JAN Day Description Bartenders 

2 Tuesday Assembly Meeting Howard, Debart 
5 Friday Game Knight Clements, Daughtery 
6 Saturday Gerlach Rental Stokes 
7 Sunday Smart Ones Rental Stokes 
9 Tuesday Council Meeting Kelley, Humphrey 
12 Friday Tournament 

Championships 
Rios, Wojtas 

13 Saturday Council Christmas 
Party 

Stokes, Rios 

14 Sunday TI AMO Merendino, Stokes 
19 Friday Dessert Exchange Davulco, TBA 
21 Sunday OSIA Rios 
23 Tuesday Council Meeting Carota, Silva, Wotke 

 

If a knight is interested in tending bar or cannot make it 
to bartend please call Alberto Rios at 814-5393 or 

riostoto@aol.com 
 

HOWARD, DEBARTOLO 

Group Seating 

Bar 

Refreshments 

Games 

Large Screen TV 

Music 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:riostoto@aol.com
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JULY 2015  
 

 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

28 June 29 June 30 June 
 

End of Fraternal 
Year  

2014-2015 

1 July 
 

Beginning of 
Fraternal Year 

2015-2016 

2 
 

3 
Federal Holiday 

 
7 PM 

Lounge Open 
 
 

4  
Independence 

Day  
 

8 AM 
Flag Raising  

 
 
 

5  
 
 

6  
 

7  
 

7:30 PM 
Assembly Meeting 

 

8  
 
 

9  
 

10  
 

7 PM 
Lounge Open 

 

11  
 

7 PM 
Organizational 
Night – State 

Officer and District 
Deputy Banquet & 

Dance 
 

12  
 
 

13  
 

3 PM 
PAA  

Food Packing Prep 

14  
 

PAA  
Food Packing 

Support 
 

7:30 PM 
Council Meeting 

 
 

15  
 

7 PM 
General Program 

Directors  Meeting 

16 

 
 

17  
 

7 PM 
Lounge Open 

18  
 

9 AM 
Adopt-a-spot 

 

19  
 
 
 
 

20  
 

21  
 

7 PM 
Installation of  
FY 2015-2016  

Officers 
 
 
 

22  
 

2 PM 
Blood Drive 

 
7 PM 

5480 Club Meeting 

23  
 

24  
 

7 PM 
Lounge Open 

 

25  
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

27 
 
 
 

28 
7:30 PM 

Council Meeting 
 

29 
 

 

30 
 

31 
7 PM 

Lounge Open 

1 August 
 
 
 

 
 

 
C u t  a l o n g  t h e  d o t t e d  l i n e  a n d  k e e p  t h e  c a l e n d a r  a t  h a n d  t o  a t t e n d  o u r  e v e n t s  

SICK, RECOVERING & DECEASED  
Brothers we ask for your prayers and support for Brothers in need of healing. We also ask for prayers for the deceased. If you are aware of a 
Brother Knight or his family member in need of our prayers, contact Clement Danish or the Grand Knight. 
 

SICK & RECOVERY.  JUNE 2015: Larson Schwab (Godson of SK 
David Farrell).  MAY 2015: Brother George Hart.  APR 2015: Brother 
Bill Allen; Brother George Hart; Amy (Daughter of SK Louis 
Federico); Brother Mike Dudash; Brother Richard Marsh; Brother 
Mike Chittenden.   

DECEASED MEMBERS, RELATIVES AND FRIENDS.  MAY 2015: SK 
Fernando Maestre (PGK), SK Ed Rieke, SK Claire Schwob, Brother 
Terry Parisher, Sr.  APR 2015: Brother Cletus “Clete” Vincke. 

 
NAMES WILL REMAIN ON LIST FOR ONE MONTH. PLEASE RENEW YOUR PRAYER REQUEST IF CONTINUED PRAYERS ARE 

DESIRED. CALL CLEMENT DANISH (877-2751) OR THE GRAND KNIGHT WITH REQUESTS OR QUESTIONS.  

Nocturnal Adoration (OLMC)  3 PM – 6 AM 

VA State Council Annual Meeting 
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EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Nocturnal Adoration – Blessed Sacrament Chapel (OLMC).  Join us on the FIRST FRIDAY (10 
PM – 6 AM) for Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament.  The Holy Hour consists of Powerful 
Readings, Silent and Recited prayer. The next Nocturnal Adoration is the weekend of July 3-4. 
Join brother Knights and their families as we prepare to meet the Lord.  Many of our loyal 
and dedicated members have passed or are getting older.  We need some help on the early 
morning hours. No need to make a long term commitment - choose any hour, you will be 
surprised and gratified.  Families are encouraged to attend anytime.  Additional Adoration 
Opportunities: OLMC: Thursdays - 8am to 6pm; St. Jerome: July 2 - 8:30 AM – 7 PM (Day 
Chapel). 
 

 
ATTENTION ALL PROGRAM DIRECTORS!  There will be a general director program meeting 
on Wednesday, July 15 @ 7 PM in the Council Meeting Hall. ALL DIRECTORS are required to 
attend this planning meeting. 

 
Help Wanted!  Our Lady of Mount Carmel (OLMC) School has one bus driver position 
available for the 2015-2016 School Year.  Candidates with a CDL License are preferred (if 
not licensed, training is available).  To apply for the position or to find out additional 
information, please contact SK John Howard: 757-358-0767. 

 
Mark your calendars!  Peninsula Catholic High School is hosting The Darrell Brackin, Jr. and 
Ron Messier Scholarship Foundation Golf Tournament at the Hampton Golf Course on 
September 18, 2015.  The cost is $400 per team and shotgun starts at 8 AM.  The format is 
Captain's Choice.  For more information, please call Stacey Kyser at (757) 596-7247, ext. 16. 
 

 

 
Be Faith In Action!  Council 5480 will be supporting the Peninsula Agency on Aging (PAA) 
food packing on Monday, 13 July and Tuesday 14 July.  We need major help on Monday, 13 
July unloading the trucks and setting out the material on the assembly lines.  Volunteers 
should be at Founders hall at 3 PM on Monday, 13 July.  The group will determine help 
required for Tuesday, 13 July during the set up.  The PAA supports the independence and 
quality of life of Peninsula residents primarily 60 years and over by advocating, arranging, or 
providing vital human services. To volunteer - please contact Frank Dougherty: 
fado41@yahoo.com. 
 

 

 
Council 5480 will sponsor a Blood Drive on Wednesday, 22 July from 2:00 PM to 7:00 PM.  
We are asking for blood donors and for Council Members to assist in set up and support of 
the operation from 12 PM to 7:00 PM.  To volunteer - please contact Frank Dougherty: 
fado41@yahoo.com. 
 

 

mailto:fado41@yahoo.com
mailto:fado41@yahoo.com
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EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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EVENTS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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FR. MICHAEL J. BADER – 2430 ASSEMBLY 

  ASSEMBELY DIRECTORY 

 

 Faithful Navigator  Faithful Inner Sentinel 
 SK Harold Hairston 877-1566  SK Reco Cotton 508-1398 

 Faithful Friar  SK Jim Kazmer 877-1822 

 SK Father Tyson J. Wood 878-2257  Faithful Outer Sentinel 

 Faithful Captain  SK Ricardo Miranda 282-1945 

 SK David Litzinger 719-4028  SK Ted Langevin 872-6751 

 Faithful Pilot  Color Corps Commander 

 SK Rick Schirm 310-3242  SK Carroll Kelley 877-4865 

 Faithful Comptroller  Sick and Distress 

 SK David Brin 851-0907  SK Tony Merendino 872-7113 

 Faithful Purser  Trustees 

 SK Wilfred Wotke 877-3316  1 Yr – SK Chuck Olson 867-7878 

 Faithful Scribe  2 Yr – SK Louis Federico  870-0573 

 SK Julio Santiago 593-7988  3 Yr – SK Thai Nguyen 232-0889 

 Faithful Admiral    
 SK Carroll Kelley 877-4865    

From the Faithful Navigator 

 
Life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness….. 
 
In June of 1776 Thomas Jefferson drafted the Declaration of Independence. The following month, after some revision, 
it was approved by Congress on July 4. While the Declaration of Independence would soon become one of the world’s 
most famous and significant documents, the second sentence of the document has perhaps become the most 
memorable: “We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed by their 
Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness”. Life, Liberty 
and the pursuit of Happiness, words written more than two centuries ago, still resonate in our hearts, not simply 
because they are high ideals for which we find ourselves compelled to strive for, but because they reflect an aspect of 
man’s desire to attain and enjoy human fulfillment. They speak not only of the American experiment particularly, but 
echo the goals of human experience generally. With those words we are reminded of the specific purpose for which 
we are created and the particular end toward which we are directed. We are moved to realize that to be human, 
bestowed with the gift of life and dignity, is indeed spectacular. 
 
Special thanks to those Sir Knights (Reco, Dean and Carroll) who assisted in the honor guard at St Rose of Lima 
Church in Hampton on Sunday, June 14th in the Church’s dedication ceremony. It was impressive to see the two 
Assemblies (Father John F Kennedy and Father Michael J Bader) unite for this common cause. Even more events for 
the Color Corps and Honor Guard lie ahead for this fraternal year. All certified members are highly encouraged to 
participate as your assistance is greatly needed. “Refresher Training” (drill) classes will be scheduled in the coming 
months by the Commander and the Captain for those needing same. 
 
Congratulations to Father Carlos for his appointment as pastor of St Francis of Assisi (Amherst) and St Mary’s Church 
(Lovingston). We have enjoyed the brotherhood, fellowship and inspirational guidance. We wish him much success. 
Congratulations again to “Sir Knight of the Year 2014-2015” Bill Allen, representative of the four principles or our 
Order in addition to being a devoted husband and father, church and community supporter. 
 
Save the Date: Installation of Assembly Officers - Sunday, August 23, 2015, St Jerome Church following the Noon 
Mass. Lunch will follow at Warwick Forest Active Retirement and Living. 
 
Looking forward to an exciting and eventful year and working with our feeder Councils. 
 

Patriotically Proud, Harold Hairston 
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COUNCIL 5480 Web Resources 
 

Name 
 

Link 

Council 5480 Council Web Page https://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=5480 
 

Council 5480 Email Address kofc5480@gmail.com 
 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Catholic Church http://www.olmc.org/ 
 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel School http://www.olmc-school.com/ 
 

St. Jerome Church Catholic Church http://www.stjeromennva.org/  
 

St. Vincent DePaul Catholic Church http://www.stvincentsnn.org/ 
 

Immaculate Conception Catholic Church http://www.icchampton.org/ 
 

Our Lady of Peace/Fort Eustis, VA Regimental 
Chapel & Center 
 

http://regimentalmemorialchapel.com/ 

Peninsula Catholic High School http://www.peninsulacatholic.com/RelId/33637/ISvars/defa
ult/Home.htm 
 

Dioceses of Richmond http://www.richmonddiocese.org/ 
 

The Catholic Virginian Newspaper http://www.catholicvirginian.org/ 
 

Virginia Catholic Conference http://www.vacatholic.org/ 
 

Archdioceses for the Military Services, USA http://www.milarch.org/site/c.dwJXKgOUJiIaG/b.6287817/k.
290A/Archdiocese_for_the_Military_USA.htm 
 

United States Catholic Bishops http://www.usccb.org/ 
 

Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception 

http://www.nationalshrine.com/site/c.osJRKVPBJnH/b.4719
297/k.BF65/Home.htm 
 

The Holy See – Official Website of the Vatican http://w2.vatican.va/content/vatican/en.html 
 

Virginia Knights of Columbus State Council http://www.vakofc.org/ 
 

Knights of Columbus Supreme Council  http://www.kofc.org/en//index.html 
 

Knights of Columbus Insurance http://www.kofc.org/un/en/insurance/index.html 
 

Knights of Columbus Insurance - Choate Agency http://www.kofcknights.org/AgencySite/indexNew.asp?GA=8 
 

Father McGivney Guild http://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/index.html 
 

  

https://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=5480
mailto:kofc5480@gmail.com
http://www.olmc.org/
http://www.olmc-school.com/
http://www.stjeromennva.org/
http://www.stvincentsnn.org/
http://www.icchampton.org/
http://regimentalmemorialchapel.com/
http://www.peninsulacatholic.com/RelId/33637/ISvars/default/Home.htm
http://www.peninsulacatholic.com/RelId/33637/ISvars/default/Home.htm
http://www.richmonddiocese.org/
http://www.catholicvirginian.org/
http://www.vacatholic.org/
http://www.milarch.org/site/c.dwJXKgOUJiIaG/b.6287817/k.290A/Archdiocese_for_the_Military_USA.htm
http://www.milarch.org/site/c.dwJXKgOUJiIaG/b.6287817/k.290A/Archdiocese_for_the_Military_USA.htm
http://www.usccb.org/
http://www.nationalshrine.com/site/c.osJRKVPBJnH/b.4719297/k.BF65/Home.htm
http://www.nationalshrine.com/site/c.osJRKVPBJnH/b.4719297/k.BF65/Home.htm
http://w2.vatican.va/content/vatican/en.html
http://www.vakofc.org/
http://www.kofc.org/en/index.html
http://www.kofc.org/un/en/insurance/index.html
http://www.kofcknights.org/AgencySite/indexNew.asp?GA=8
http://www.fathermcgivney.org/en/index.html
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COUNCIL 5480 WALTER POLLARD DIRECTORY 
 

COUNCIL OFFICERS:   
Grand Knight Dan Richard 594-9241 
Deputy Grand Knight Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 
Chaplain  Rev. Carlos Lerma 595-0385 
Financial Secretary Jessie Powell 595-0305 
Chancellor Dean Jernigan  
Warden David Kerstetter 817-2473 

Recorder  Wilfred Wotke 877-3316 
Treasurer  Ron Gorman 930-0311 
Advocate  Carroll Kelley 877-4865 
 
Guards: 

  

 Inside Robert DeBartolo 286-4253 

 Inside Reco Cotton 508-1398 

 Outside Walter Troyan 988-1436 

 Outside Stanley Baker 725-0576 

 Outside Umit Davulco  
 
Trustees: 

  

 One Year Harol K. Hairston 877-1566 

 Two Year David Litzinger 719-4028 

 Three Year Gabriel Franco 877-4423 
   
Lecturer Marshall Clarke 939-0818 
Programs Director Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 
Membership Director Dean Jernigan  
Council Director  David Kerstetter 817-2473 
   
DIRECTORS/CHAIRS: 
Church Directors: 

  

 OLMC Dave Litzinger 719-4028 

 St. Jerome Bill Allen 342-9971 

 Queen of Peace Mike Lennartz 234-0886 

 St. Vincent Marshall Clark 930-0818 

   
Family Director VACANT  
CNU/CCM Liaison John Edwards 876-8386 
Youth Director Angelo Cavone  
Youth Outreach David Kerstetter 872-0624 
Youth Outreach Dean Jernigan  
SQUIRES VACANT  
Athletics VACANT  
Community Director Lewis Stokes 872-7840 
Culture of Life Chair Harold K. Hairston 877-1566 
Pro-Life Chairman Leonard Waltz 569-9308 
Health Services Leonard Carota 877-6993 
Vocations Chairman Steve D’Urso 877-2189 
Public Relations David Litzinger 249-0649 
Knightly News Editor David Farrell 778-0337 

Recruitment Chair Dean Jernigan  
Retentions Chairman Ron Gorman 930-0311 
Insurance Promotion Todd Curtis 847-9981 
KOVAR Co-Chairmen: 
 Fort Eustis George Hart 874-7363 

 OLMC Jessie Powell 595-0305 

 St. Jerome Carroll Kelley 877-4865 
   

KCIC Chairman Jim Healy 867-5145 
Charities Jim Hooker 596-4765 
Adopt-A-Spot Stanley Baker 725-0576 
Boy Scout Liaison Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 
Nocturnal Adoration Dave Mazary 881-9332 
Widows & Orphans Tony Merendino 872-7113 
Sick & Distress Clement Danish 877-2751 

Scheduling Bernie Gerlach 877-0126 
District Deputy Kenny Kyle 874-3757 
District Warden Harold K. Hairston 877-1566 
Food Service Colleen Messier 344-7630 

 
Church Bulletins: 

  

 OLMC Eileen Mazary 595-0385 x116 

 St. Jerome Gemma Kerstetter 877-5021 

 St. Vincent de 
Paul 

Jeannie Klump 245-4234 

 Queen of Peace Mike Lennartz 234-0886 
   
5480 CLUB, INC: 
President Jessie Powell (PGK) 595-9305 
Vice President Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 

Secretary Ron Gorman 930-0311 
Treasurer Joseph Drozdowski 930-3559 
Grand Knight Dan Richard 877-4423 
Faithful Navigator Harold K. Hairston 877-1566 
Past President Lewis Stokes 872-7840 
 
Directors:  

  

 3 Yrs. Dean Jernigan  

 3 Yrs. Carroll Kelley 877-4865 

 2 Yrs.  Bernie Gerlach 877-0126 

 2 Yrs. Robert DeBartolo 310-3242 

 1 Yrs. John Clements 595-5083 

 1 Yrs. Jim Kazmer 877-1822 
Chairmen:   

 Building & 
Grounds 

Jonathan Sargent 525-0077 

 Lounge Manager Lewis Stokes (PGK) 872-7840 

 Rental Agent Bernie Gerlach (FDD) 877-0126 

 Kitchen Manager Lewis Stokes (PGK) 872-7840 

T h i s  p u b l i c a t i o n  i s  f o r  t h e  i n f o r m a t i o n  o f  W a l t e r  P o l l a r d  C o u n c i l  5 4 8 0  m e m b e r s  a n d  d o e s  n o t  n e c e s s a r i l y  r e f l e c t  t h e  v i e w s  o f  S u p r e m e  C o u n c i l ,  

K n i g h t s  o f  C o l u m b u s ,  o r  C o u n c i l ,  j u r i s d i c t i o n  o f f i c e r s  
 
 

 


